
Cobh Parish Newsletter 

 THIRTY FIRST Sunday of Ordinary Time  

4th November 2018 

 

Thought for the day  

The smallest words in the English language are often the 
most significant, such as YES and NO, or IF and BUT. 
Jesus teaches us to say YES when we mean YES and NO 
when we mean NO. All else is window dressing. 

Here in the Gospel today Jesus re-iterates the Jewish 
teaching regarding the greatest commandment of all – 
when we get down to brass tacks. The moral precept of 
the Law fulfilled in Jesus is simple, direct but with many 
implications. 

To love God with all your strength, heart and mind 

To love your neighbour as yourself 

Those are the ‘simultaneous equations’ as it were. 

The two smallest yet vital words that apply to our 
relationship with God and neighbour have to do with the 
measure of love or respect due to them. 

In relation to God the word is ALL – our strength, our 
mind, our heart, our will 

In relationships with others the simple yet profound word 
is AS – to love our neighbour as ourselves, or in other 
words, the Golden Rule – treat others as you yourself 
would like to be treated. 

Like all legislation, wording neds to be succinct and all –
encompassing but the words we find hard to swallow are 
ALL and AS. It is a mission statement, a plan for life, the 
blueprint, the writing on the wall. 

Of course many of us live lives that fall short of ALL or 
AS. Instead of ALL in relation to God, we use the phrase 
– unconsciously – ‘some’ – some of our heart, strength, 
will or mind (and some of the time). That is the way to 
Purgatory. But the worst choice of all is for someone to 
consciously and deliberately employ the word NONE in 
relation to God and it is the way to hell. 

As we commemorate our dead – ‘those gone before us 
with the sign of faith’ in the Month of November, we 
begin the month with the Feast of ALL SAINTS – those 
for whom ALL in relation to their love for God became 
the only option, and the best and only way, by the grace of 
God, open to them. As we remember to pray for the Holy 
Souls too we realise that the word SOME applied to them. 
Theirs, often like ours, was a love that was partial and 
incomplete - a love that was somehow lacking in 
perfection. 

 

As for love of our neighbours as ourselves, instead of 
saying AS we may imperfectly love and unconsciously 
employ the term ‘AS IF’! Our love for them – and maybe 
their love for us - is not yet ‘truly heroic’; it is often 
sporadic, disjointed, and inconsistent, full of good 
intentions but not persevering, inconstant – in thought, 
judgment, word, action and omission. 

Why is this a problem for us? Because ‘AS’ challenges us 
to love others as much as we love ourselves. But we end 
up loving ourselves more. As Scott Hahn put it: ‘I may 
not be much but I’m all I think about!’ we are called to 
put others’ concerns on at least an equal par to our own. 
Our three loves are God, others, self – or as I have said 
elsewhere : Jesus, Others, You –which equals JOY. 

But we struggle to get that right. 

Jesus is the prime example of love because GOD IS 
LOVE. 

No greater love has man that He lay down his life 
for his friends. 

ALL and AS are, as it were, etched into both sides of the 
coin of love as God intended us to live it– the coin we 
cannot keep to ourselves. Let these words be written on 
our hearts 

Jesus wants us to love, and love is at once free and yet 
costs us a great deal, because true love involves 
commitment, and to commit oneself to love is to 
sacrifice oneself and most of all implies that we need to 
forgive and move on – so love costs. It is therefore a case 
of ALL or nothing. 

Love – heaven – the place of true and everlasting love – 
costs nothing less than everything. It is where the saints 
want us to follow, it is where the Holy Souls are destined 
to go in all certainty. The way of love begins now, today. 
Let us begin again.  

Heaven cannot wait. 

 



Divine Mercy monthly devotion will be 
held in the Priory Chapel, The Mount on 
Monday, 12th November from 8.00pm - 

9.00pm, preceded by the Rosary 
commencing at 7.40pm. 

All welcome. 

 

 

You can help save lives 

Irish Heart Foundation Cork 
Heart Luncheon will take place 
on Friday 16th November Pairc 
Ui Chaoimh @12.30pm 

An afternoon of fashionable 
fun including a 3-Course 
Lunch, Best Dressed Lady & 
Man Competition, Musical 
Entertainment, Raffle & and more. 

Tickets €60 available from the Cork Office, Penrose Wharf 
on 021 4505822. This Event Sold out last year so get your 
tickets early! 

Catherine Buckley | Community Fundraising 
Administrator | Irish Heart Foundation | 42 Penrose 
Wharf |Penrose Quay | Cork T: 021 4505822 | Helpline: 
Freephone 1800 25 25 50 

www.facebook.com/ir ishheart foundat ion  | 
www.twitter.com/irishheart_ie |  

Web: www.irishheart.ie 

 

Remembering All the Saints of  Ireland  

November 6th  

 

 

Cobh Parish Income: Sunday ; Cathedral: 

€2,052.00, Rushbrooke: €498.00, Ballymore: 

€160.00, The Mount: €142.00. We thank all who 
contributed to these collections.  

Baptisms:  We welcome into our  
community Emmet Irwin and all who 
were baptised recently.  

 
 

 
Deaths: We pray for the repose of the 
souls of George Crowe, Belmont, Maurice 
Doody, Ticknock, Patrick Mackey, Cork & 
Cobh and for all of those who died 
recently.   May they rest in peace. 
 

Mass Goers Association 
(MGA) 
 

The Mission Prayer for this 
period 
“We pray for all the people 
affected by Famine in our world" 
Our next meeting is on 
Wednesday, 14th Nov. 
 

MGA Christmas Dinner Party is 
Fri. 30th Nov. at 7pm in The Commodore Hotel 
Phone Nora on 087 6979312 to book your place. 

The Joy of Love in Marriage 

A Marriage Enrichment Weekend offers married 
couples (of all age ranges) private time to rekindle the 
joy of their love. The next Weekend (residential) will 
be from 16th to 18th November 2018 at the 
beautifully situated Lake Hotel, Killarney. For info. 
and to book, visit www.marriageencounter.ie  or call 
086-609 5168 or 064-664 4319. 

 

Cobh Flower & Horticulture Club: 
10am Mass in the Cathedral on Monday 5th 
November will be offered for deceased members of 
the club. On the same night , Shane Lehane will give a 
talk on “Willows & Baskets” in the Great Island 

Community Centre at 8pm. All welcome, Visitors €5 

 
CIT Open Day will take place on Friday 16th 
November from 10 – 3pm. This is an ideal time for 
prospective students, and their parents, to sample the 
wide range of courses and facilities available across 
CIT.  
 
CIT currently offers over seventy CAO course 
options for entry in 2019. Further info available at 
www.cit.ie/openday 
 

V. Rev. John McCarthy, Adm.                              4815619 

Rev. Tom McDermott CC                                    4812937 

V. Rev. Liam Kelleher               087 8516984 

Rev. Pat O’ Donoghue CC                                   4813601 

 

            Priest on Sick Call              087-6872014 

http://www.facebook.com/irishheartfoundation
http://www.twitter.com/irishheart_ie
http://www.irishheart.ie/
http://www.cit.ie/openday


November–remembering our 

Faithful Departed  

Prayer in all cemeteries on  Sunday November 11th—

after 9.30 Mass in Ballymore, 2.30pm in Old Church 

Cemetery, 3.30pm in St Colman’s Cemetery  

Envelopes for Masses for the Faithful Departed are 

available at the back of all churches. The Bishop and the 

priests of the parish will each offer 12 Masses for the 

souls of all of the faithful departed parishioners of Cobh.  

You are invited to return a completed list of all family 

names on the page provided in the envelope with your 

offering. You can do so by handing them in to the 

sacristy, to the parish office or to any of the priests’ 

houses.  Thank you.  

Annual Remembrance Mass for all faithful departed 

parishioners—with special mention of all who died in 

the parish since November 1st 2017—will take place on 

Thursday  November 22nd at 7.30 pm. All are welcome  

- you may wish to pass this information on to family, 

relatives and friends living elsewhere.  

Hospital Remembrance Mass for all those who died in 

Cobh Community Hospital in the past 12 months will 

take place on Thursday, 15th of November. 

 

Purgatory—praying for the Holy Souls  
 

The souls in Purgatory experience a joy second to that 
only of heaven. They are saved, and are certain one day 
of enjoying in heavenly rest and peace. 

Yet they have gotten so near and yet so far. They now 
need our support, our prayerful solidarity. 

It is as if they are spiritually paralysed. They cannot go 
another step unaided. Any progress towards heaven is 
with the aid of spiritual crutches of the saints in heaven 
and the prayers, sacrifices, penances and almsgiving of 
the Church on earth. They need to be propped up, 
supported, lifted, like the paralysed man in the Gospel 
whose friends and faith moved Jesus ‘seeing their 
faith’ to heal and raise up the man so that he lifted up his 
own stretcher, folded it up and walked freely and 
unaided. Held up and brought to Christ by the others, 
whereas left to his own devices, he would remain far 
from Christ. 

Our prayers and sacrifices are in keeping with Divine 
Mercy because it is a spiritual work of mercy to pray for 
the living and the dead: it is a good and wholesome 
thought to pray for the dead, that they may be loosed 
from their sins. 

 

Who is in Purgatory? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Those who need to make satisfaction for forgiven sins. It 
is one thing to break a window and say 'sorry' and be 
forgiven by the window owner, but it is another thing 
entirely and a demand  of justice to pay the bill, to restore 
what was lost, to make up and repair for the breakage. 

To prove true sorrow and penitence. To do penance for 
those thoughts, words, actions and omissions we all 
regret. To atone so that we can be ‘at-one’. 

In Purgatory, we are purged of all traces and effects of 
sin in our hearts. Our pride becomes humility, control 
becomes surrender, lust becomes love and purity of 
heart, anger changes to forgiveness, greed becomes 
acceptance, gluttony becomes self-control, envy becomes 
gratitude, sloth - diligence and sorrow for lost 
opportunities. We mourn our sins, we squandered 
opportunities to be merciful in conversation, to be gentle 
in our dealings with others, especially the vulnerable, 
failed to practice due detachment from earthly 
possessions and possessiveness. We neglected our duty, 
we neglected to speak up or speak out, and we refused to 
act. We sinned knowingly and deliberately and sought 
God’s forgiveness, but the damage was done, chiefly to 
ourselves.  

If you ever felt ashamed or embarrassed about your 
appearance or the state of your house when relatives 
arrive unexpectedly, or felt utterly unworthy in the 
presence of a saint, imagine being before the living 
God in your present state.  

You would beg Him to allow yourself to appear 
presentable, to be polished, cleaned, scrubbed, tidy, 
saying ‘I’m not ready!’.  

God in is mercy has allowed us to make ourselves ready, 
so that we truly appreciate the love He has for us in 
sending us His only Son to take away our sins. He loves 
us and wants us love as He loved. 

To sum up, we have therefore failed to love God with 
our whole heart strength and mind. We have 
loved ourselves more than our neighbour. That is why there is a 
Purgatory, but it is avoidable if we truly love, and that is 
a true indulgence and grace of God. Let us gain all the 
indulgences and merits we can in God’s sight – selflessly, 
without any motivation other than to truly love as we are 
loved by Him, with mercy. 



 

 
  

Collection for World Meeting of Families 2018 
 
On behalf of the National Finance Committee of the 
World Meeting of Families 2018, I write to thank you, 
and your parishioners, for your generous response to the 
recent church collections which enabled the successful 
hosting of the World Meeting of Families in August, 
which included the historic visit of Pope Francis to our 
country.   
 

The response of those attending the liturgical and cultural 
events ï including from the 11,000 pilgrims who came 
from abroad ï reflected a truly wonderful once-in-a-
lifetime faith experience.  By his words and deeds, Pope 
Francis offered us the Gospel in action: he met with those 
on the margins of society; with representatives of the 
State; with survivors of abuse; with newlyweds; in Croke 
Park and in Knock he prayed with families and of course 
celebrated a memorable Mass in the Phoenix Park.  Now, 
in our own parishes, we are guided by these priorities: to 
care for the poor; be vigilant to safeguard our children; 
and to support the sacrament of marriage and family life. 
 

The media broadcasts of WMOF benefited millions, 
nationally and internationally, who followed the intensive 
schedule of the Holy Father on radio, television and 
social media. 
 

The overall cost to the Church in Ireland for hosting 
WMOF comes to ú19.4m.  To date ú15.4m has been 
raised by way of local church collections and by other 
donations.  This leaves us with a deficit of ú4m. In order 
to help defray this debt I am asking you, once again, for 
your support in promoting our fifth national collection 
which will take place in churches, North and South, over 
the weekend of 10 and 11 November.     
 

While I am acutely conscious of the many financial 
demands facing families and parishes at this time, all 
support offered would be greatly appreciated. 
 
 

Yours faithfully 
 

 
Bishop Francis Duffy 

Chairman ï National Finance Committee for 9th World 
Meeting of Families 

Pipe Organ Update  

Important notice  

Our most up to date time for the containers with 
the organ is 9am on Wednesday 7th of November.  

There will be no vehicle access to the Cathedral that 
day. 

There will be no funeral that day either as there will be 
no access with the containers blocking the gates. 

10am Mass  will be celebrated on Wednesday 7th of 
November in the Parish Centre. 

We will start moving seats on Sunday night after 7pm 
mass in preparation for installing the crane on Monday 
morning.  That means from Monday morning access 
will be via the mortuary  chapel door only for up to 
7  weeks.  

After 2 to 3 weeks the space at the back of the 
Cathedral will be fairly clear. The doors are being kept 
closed to try to keep in the heat after that. The aisle will 
be clear from the main door for weddings later in the 
month.  

MEMORIAL BELLS – ARMISTICE DAY 

Along with carillonneurs and bell ringers throughout 
Europe and beyond, on next Sunday 11 November at 
11 a.m., Adrian Gebruers will present a special recital to 
commemorate the centenary of Armistice Day. The 
recital will commence with the ringing of St Colman's 
Bell, the largest in Ireland, eleven times to mark the 
eleventh hour of the eleventh day of the eleventh 
month.        Lest we forget! 

 The Annual Priests Assembly for the Diocese 

of Cloyne takes place in Killarney this week 

  

Please note that there is no 8 am Mass on 

Tuesday or Wednesday in the Adoration 

Chapel 

There is no 10 am Mass in Norwood on 

Tuesday or Wednesday 

(this week only ) 


